[bookmark: _GoBack]Newton Memorial Hall Committee 14th March 2019
Present: Frank, Rosemary, Judith, Carole, Ruth, Gordon, Des, Jane, Veronica.

Apologies: June, Ian, Kate

Minutes of the previous meeting held on 10th January 2019 were agreed and signed.

Matters arising
Live and Local: 
The next event is to be “The Bard” on 6th April with Your Bard beer provided by a local brewery. Seating will again be placed landscape. Judith has been to a meeting to review the next years Live and Local shows.  
The decision was made to provide more child friendly shows.
Reassurances were given that building work to the hall would be planned around Live and Local performances.
Judith will continue to book the performances for the coming year.
Parish Council Papers:
Frank to go back to the Parish Council to request an update on this work.
New Tables:
The six newly purchased tables arrived on 14th March 2019 and will be put into use. Two of the old tables are to be used in the Chapel. Frank will contact other local organisations to see if they can make use of the remaining old tables.
War Memorial Service: 
The Armistice Day Service was a great success and consideration will be given to a similar service being held in future years.
Changes to the Hall:
The Memorial Hall has now been registered with the Land Registry with the Parish Council as trustees.
The Burial Committee are now using the hall for their meetings.
Building work is to be undertaken with replacement of the roof the priority. There was also discussion as to possible changes to the toilet and tea making areas but no decisions were made at this time.
Frank informed the meeting that the Parish Council will be applying for grants in support of the building projects.

Treasurers report:
The current balance in the bank is £5,041.31
Included in this balance were:
New tables £1,292.91
Green bin license £40


Any Other Business
Change of name:
It was agreed to change the name of the village hall to Newton Memorial Hall. Gordon agreed to register the change with the Charities Commission.
Whist Tables:
Jane has bought material to cover the whist tables. Frank is kindly undertaking this refurbishment.
Work to the roof:
Judith queried how the new roof and ceiling would be finished. It was explained that the finished works would not bring significant change to the current height of either but the current ceiling tiles can be changed if required.
Soldiers at the Hall:
Discussion was given to the current position of the soldier art work displayed at the village hall. It was agreed to move the soldiers so they are placed back to back.
Bookings:
The hall has recently agreed two extra bookings for Yoga on a Wednesday and children’s group on a Tuesday.

Date of the Next Meeting:
Thursday 9th May 2019 7::45pm in The Church of the Good Shepherd.
 






